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The City of Grand Island receives annual entitlement funds from the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) that includes the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG). A three-five year Consolidated Plan must be developed before funds are received or expended. Each year of that the Consolidated plan covers, the City must develop an Action Plan describing how the funds will be used. Any substantial changes in funding, goals or activities require a substantial amendment to the Consolidated Plan as set forth in 24 CFR Part 91. 
The City of Grand Island is proposing a funding change to the 2018 Annual Action Plan that constitutes a substantial amendment to the 2016 Consolidated Plan. These changes modify several areas of the Plan for CDBG funding. 

CITIZEN PARTICIPATION: 
This notice is to inform Citizens of the opportunity to comment on the substantial amendment. A thirty day public comment is to begin at 8:00am on January 25, 2019 comments will be accepted until 5:00PM on February 25, 2019, with a Public Hearing being held on February 26, 2019 during the regularly scheduled City Council Meeting held in the Council Chambers at City Hall.  A complete copy of the proposed amendment will be made available for review at City Hall 100 East Frist Street in the City Clerk’s Office, and on the city’s website at https://www.grand-island.com/departments/regional-planning/community-development. Written comments may be submitted to City of Grand Island Community Development Division, 100 East Frist Street or via email to ambera@grand-island.com. 
 
